
I have re-stated the updated note concerning clubs that have still not provided a Public 
Liability Certificate as per rule set out below.  Some of these clubs have contacted me to say 
that the information ‘is in the post’. Please ensure that it reaches me by the end of April.   If 
you have any problems regarding the insurance certificate, then please contact me. 
 

Public Liability Insurance.  The attention of ALL clubs is drawn to Minute No. 14 
that reminds clubs of Rule 3 (e) whereby a Certificate of Public Liability Insurance 
MUST be displayed in the Club House.  3.(e) Club Public Liability Insurance Policy.  
 All member clubs must have a current Public Liability Insurance Policy in existence 
in order to participate in the Somerset Cricket League.  A copy of this policy must be 
displayed in the clubhouse.           I have extracted a note from the recent minutes 
regarding the need to send a copy (by post or by email - scanned) to me by no later 
than April 30.  Failure to do so will result in void games until such a certificate is 
received.   Min. No. 14. The Committee reminded clubs of the need to have Public 
Liability insurance in place before the season commences. Rule 3 (e) applies :-  
Club Public Liability Insurance Policy. All member clubs must have a current 
Public Liability Insurance Policy in existence in order to participate in the 
Somerset Cricket League.  A copy of this policy must be displayed in the clubhouse.  
Furthermore, the Committee determined that a photocopy/scanned copy of the PL 
Insurance certificate MUST be sent to the Hon. Sec. by April 30th 2014.  Clubs that 
failed to send a copy of the PL Insurance by April 30 to the Hon. Secretary shall 
not be permitted to play a league match until the documentation has been provided.  
These forfeited games will be treated under Rule 5 (b) Championship Points (iv) & 
(v). ie a loss of 30 points for each match cancelled and 35 points awarded to the 
non-offending team.    The Committee needs to protect the SCL against any 
litigation brought against it in relation to Public Liability.  The SCL has a rule 
that requires ALL clubs to have a PL Insurance in place and any failure to check 
the existence of a policy could be seen as negligence.  Hence the need for clubs to 
provide evidence of PL cover. 
 
The clubs that have failed to send their PL insurance by April 21st are:- 
 

BALTONSBOROUGH;                BARRINGTON; 
                BELVEDERE;                        BURNHAM ON SEA;                   EAST 
HUNTSPILL;                    HARDINGTON & WEST COKER;         LYDFORD; 
                MIDDLEZOY;                 PURNELL;                       SPARKFORD ; 
                     STREET;                        WELLS. 
 


